## CITY OF ORLANDO

Robert Stuart < robert.stuart@cityoforlando.net>

## **Tinker Field - Tear it Down NOW!**

Peterson, Judd J - ORLANDO FL <judd\_peterson@ml.com>

Wed, Dec 10, 2014 at 9:31 AM

To: "buddy.dyer@cityoforlando.net" <buddy.dyer@cityoforlando.net>, Robert Stuart

<robert.stuart@citvoforlando.net>

Cc: "Frank.billingsley@cityoforlando.net" < Frank.billingsley@cityoforlando.net>

**Dear Mayor Dyer & Commissioner Stuart:** 

I have live hear my entire 64 years. Tinker Field is like a car sitting in someone's front yard with flat tires and grass growing up around those flat tires. It needs to be hauled off and out of the neighborhood. The City of Orlando (The City Beautiful) would not allow something like that to exist in the front yard of a home in College Park or any other Orlando neighborhood.

It will be a great accomplishment to remove Tinker Field. Tinker Field is not necessary and would cost money to continue to have in that location that should be dedicated to our new football stadium. There was 100 times more history in the part of the Tangerine/Citrus Bowl that was torn down than in all of Tinker Field. A lot of us spent many years of using the locker rooms in the Tangerine/Citrus Bowl from Cherokee Jr. High School to Boone High School. Tinker Field was only slightly used in the past and never used now. Bad location that should be dedicated to the Citrus Bowl.

Hope you can tear it down faster than you are tearing down the old American Federal Savings & Loan Building.

Judd

## J Judd Peterson

Merrill Lynch

Senior Vice President-Wealth Management

Senior Financial Advisor

Direct Line 407-839-2522

Toll Free 800-937-0376

Fax 407-513-4824